August 8, 2022
The City Council met at City Hall on August 8, 2022 with the following members present:  Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Michael Hudson, Deb Berry and Julie Aasness and the following absent: NONE

Others Present: Harry Carlson, Randy Decker, Louisa Glenetske, Dave Bedore, Tyler Anderson, Terry Palensky, Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Mayor Steffenson.  
A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the August 8th agenda.
  
A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Hudson and carried to approve the July 11th Council Minutes.
The school is going for bids for the new additions in September.  Currently with prices, it looks like they are a million over budget.
New openers were installed on the fire hall doors.

The fire department is in a program that pays for new turnout gear for new volunteer fire fighters.  

There are some complications for the house-training burn on the Island road.  Tyler will continue looking into this.

Rocky Yeats was unable to attend the meeting to discuss the lot in East Side.  In conversations with Douglas County due to the properties not adjoining it does not benefit the property for ingress/egress and there is a road between the parcels, so they would not combine the parcels into one parcel.
A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Hudson and carried to approve the LG220 from the E.A.S and waive the 30-day waiting period and 10% to the City to have a raffle at the Railroad and 2nd Event Center on September 17th.

The City will have a fall clean up day and it is set for September 24th from 9-noon for City residents only.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Shores and carried to approve a structure permit for Nancy Wagner to add a 20x10 deck on the house as long as she complies with setbacks.  It is parcel 72-0342-000.
A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Hudson and carried to approve a structure permit from James Campbell to put a 3x20 foot deck on the back of the house as long as he complies with the setbacks.  It is parcel 72-0149-000.
A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Steffenson and carried to approve the IRS mileage rate increase to 62.5 per mile as of 7/1-12/31/2022.

The purchase agreement with the school for the “hill property” looks good with the addition that the property is sold “As Is”.

We are working to get tractor quotes.

Bob has been working with the problems at the treatment plant and they seem to be getting better.
The City got the $500 Welcoming Week grant from WCI.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Hudson and carried to approve the August bills and authorize payment. (List Attached)

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Hudson and carried to adjourn the meeting at 8:09 PM.   
Diana K. Olson
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